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MORE TOMMIES TO TRAIN IN CANADA

Agreement on a tenyear plan providing for the
increased use of Canadien military training facilities
by British soldiers and airmen has been reached by
Ottawa and London.

Large-scale army training et Suffield, Alberta,
and Royal Marine training et Gagetown, New Bruns-
wick, are new features of the agreement. The con-
tinuation of existing Royal Air Force flying-training
out of Goose Bay, Labrador, and military training at
other major Canadien Forces Bases on a scale close
to that of recent years is also covered.

British armed forces have trained in Canada
during the past ten years but on a smaller scale and
only under separate arrangements. The new agree-
ment embraces this training and provides for in-
creased activity. It is the first large-scale long-range
agreement for military training to be worked out be-
tween the two countries since the end of the British
Commonwealth Air Training Plan of the Second
World War.

PROGRAM
The training areas te be used by the British will be
under the command and control of the Canadien
Forces and the whole plan will be conducted within
the provisions of the Visiting Forces Act and the
NATO Status of Forces Agreement.

The full costs of the training, including ex-
penses for the Canadian administrative staff in-
volved, will be borne by the British.

The Royal Marine training et Gagetown will

area of some two-thirds of thei 1,000-square-mile
military reservation.

A building-and-procurement program to develop
the required training facilities at Suffield will begin
this autumn. In all, about $2 million is expected to
be spent on the program. Annuel payroll for the per-
manent Canadian and British military staff and addi-
tional civilians hired locally will amount to over
$1 million annually.

DRB NOT AFFECTED
The project et Suffield will not conflict with the
Canadien Forces training plan or the Defence Re-
search Establishment there. The DRB Establishment
will continue its current defence research activities
et Suffield as well as special projects such as a
current one involving the destruction of DDT stock-
piles. There is no relation between DRB activities
et Suffield and the British training program. The
Suffield area is the only military reservation in Can-
ada large enough to conduct the training the British
require.

Discussions are being held with the federal
Department of the Environment and provincial au-
thorities to ensure that specific training areas within
the Suffield area as a whole are selected with due
regard to wildlife and other ecological considera-
tions.

TOOTHPASTE-TUBE STANDARDS

The Minister of Consumer and Corporate Affairs,
Mr. Ron Basford has announced a new simplified
system for the sizes of toothpaste tubes, designed
to help consumers make better price comparisons
between brands and tube sizes.


